

Hilperton Village Hall Club

Minutes of a Committee Meeting held on 6th March 2012

1. Those Present:



Apologies:
Janice Burch 
– Chairperson




John Corfield 
– Secretary

Gerald Butcher 
– Bar Steward

Julie Butcher
– Member

Daniel Hall 
– Member

2. Acceptance of minutes
The minutes of the meeting held on 31st January were approved by those present and signed by the Chairperson as a true record.

Julie Butcher had not received a copy of the minutes so John Corfield agreed to investigate, particularly with respect to emailing.










Action: John Corfield
3. Financial matters

The Financial Report prepared by Ros Huggins is attached to these minutes.
The financial data received from Ros Huggins (the Club Book Keeper) was reviewed in detail to help all present fully understand what is presented and how it can best be interpreted. The main message is that the Club has averaged a monthly expenditure over income of £170 (approximately £1500 over 9 months) which means a projected end of financial year (31st May) deficiency in the region of £2000. Whilst the Club has sufficient funds to cover this it would leave a significant cash shortfall to continue trading (particularly the purchase of stock). If this situation does result (and concerns were expressed at the last meeting regarding the shortage of bookings for the Hall for Saturday nights) then the Club will need to discuss the joint strategy and planning for 2012/13 with the Hall Committee. It is important to bear in mind that the Hall and Club are fully interdependent with the Club being the largest contributor to the Hall income at £6500pa rent plus any year-end profit. John Corfield agreed to raise this situation and need at the Village Hall management Committee meeting on 8th March.









Action: John Corfield
4. Matters Arising from the previous minutes
4.1 Advisement of expenditure on stock.

Gerald Butcher had explained to Ros Huggins that expenditure on stock at the point of order or delivery rather than on receipt of invoices is not available (he had asked in the past) but that he would contact the relevant office and make further enquiries. Action ongoing.










Action: Gerald Butcher
4.2 Payment for bar staff when Hilperton Presents use the Hall
A question was raised at the last meeting regarding the use of the Hall by Hilperton Presents and whether a payment for bar staff should be expected. John Corfield had asked the Management Committee via email and the following explanation was given by Ros Huggins:

When there is a booking of the hall with usage of the bar the staff are paid £15 net each in addition to their normal session rate for the evening. If an additional member of staff is put on for the evening the normal session pay is made from additional bar sales.  It is my understanding that the additional £15 is to cover the additional time staff need to be present before and after the normal session times of 8.00 pm to 11.00 pm.  The total staff salaries are paid direct from the Club account with a transfer of the money from Hall to Club accounts carried out at the end of each month to offset the additional payments. With external bookings this cost is added to the hall booking fee.  For Hall events the amount is taken from proceeds of the event. The additional £60 plus on cost for the Hilperton Presents shows is therefore the £15 x two members of staff x two evenings.

4.3 The separation of the Club from the Hall & associated Licences
John Corfield reported that at the last Hall Management Committee meeting Sara Robert (Chairperson) had made it absolutely clear that the Hall, in total, cannot continue to operate as it has been under the Club Premises Certificate. Further that the Hall Management Committee will apply for a Premises Licence for both entertainment and the sale of alcohol to the public. In the case of a charity event run by the Hall Management Committee then alcohol can be sold as a secondary activity (ie as refreshment) and cannot be sold to anyone else (such as those in the building at the time but not attending for the event). In the case of the Hall being hired for, say, a Saturday Night party then those attending will not need to be Club members or signed-in guests. In agreement with the Club, a condition of the licence will be that alcohol can be obtained only from the Club bar thereby maximising the revenue for both Hall and Club.
This means that the Club will finally be formally separated from the Hall and an Occupational Licence will need to be drawn up for relationship between the Hall and Club to be fully and signed. It will also reinforce that the Club is a completely separate entity from the Hall, managed and controlled by its members and their committee. John will keep the Club committee fully informed of progress.










Action: John Corfield
4.4 Adequacy of Insurance Cover

John Corfield reported that this had now taken on a different stance because until the separation of the Club from the Hall is formalised the needs of each individually and of both as mutually beneficial organisations cannot be established; it needs to be borne in mind that a single policy exists. The item, as originally raised, is therefore closed and John will bring a revised item on insurance to the Club Committee meeting at a future date.
4.5 Key List & Security
John Corfield reported that he has now drawn a sketch layout of the Hall with the location of all locks identified (thanks to help from Gerald Butcher). The next phase is to number the locks and to try to identify who has keys to which lock. This is not a high priority item for the Hall Committee so it is likely to be an ‘action ongoing’ for some time but it will remain an agenda item for the Club Committee due to the Club’s obvious vested interest.









Action: John Corfield
4.6 Website
As reported at the last meeting Daniel Hall is finding that he still has to continually ‘hunt’ for information for the website. John Corfield raises this at each of the Hall Management Committee meetings but with little effect it seems. It is recognised that Hall Management Committee’s focus currently is on the licensing issues and there is still much work to be done regarding formalising the use of the Hall overall. This will lead to greater stability and so allow information to be added to the website with more confidence. In the short term there is little that can be done beyond Daniel repeatedly asking for input.
4.7 Status of the ‘Blue Folder’ (containing the Hall and the Club committee minutes)

Having noted that questions had been raised when he had removed the folder, John Corfield is endeavouring to keep it up to date and visible.
5. Correspondence
No items
6. AOB
John Corfield passed on a request from the Hall Management Committee for the Club to consider its use of volunteers to staff the bar.  It was accepted that the bar is often used beyond the normal Club opening hours to support Hall events and the use of volunteers then is acceptable. Those present agreed however that when the Club is open as a Members’ Club then the bar is open primarily for the benefit of those members and it will be staffed only by those employed by the Club. John will report this at the next Hall Management Committee meeting.









Action: John Corfield
8. Date & time of next meeting
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 3rd April 2012 at 8:00 pm in the Village Hall (in order to precede the Hall Management Committee meeting schedule for 5th April).
The meeting closed at 9: 50pm.

Attached: Financial Report
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